
GAIL FARBER, Director

September 30, 2015

COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

"To Enrich Lives Through Effective and Caring Service"

900 SOUTH FREMONT AVENUE
ALHAMBRA, CALIFORNIA 91803-1331

Telephone: (626) 458-5100

http://dpw.lacounty.gov

Ms. Jeanine Townsend
Clerk to the Board
State Water Resources Control Board
P. 0. Box 100
Sacramento, CA 95812-2000

Dear Ms. Townsend:

ADDRESS ALL CORRESPONDENCE TO:
P.O. BOX 1460

ALHAMBRA, CALIFORNIA 91802-1460

IN REPLY PLEASE

REFER TO FILE: WM-9

COMMENT LETTER — LOS ANGELES RIVER WATERSHED TRASH TOTAL
MAXIMUM DAILY LOAD AND BALLONA CREEK TRASH TOTAL MAXIMUM DAILY
LOAD

The County of Los Angeles (County) and the Los Angeles County Flood Control District
(LACFCD) supports the proposed amendments to the Water Quality Control Plan for the
Los Angeles Region to revise the Los Angeles River and Ballona Creek Total Maximum
Daily Loads (TMDL), herein collectively called Revised TMDLs. We believe the Revised
TMDLs are sufficiently sound and should be approved as soon as possible.

The County and LACFCD have invested significant resources over the last ten years to
implement trash reduction best management practices. Despite these efforts, technical
infeasibilities have precluded the installation of full-capture or partial-capture trash
devices in a limited number of catch basins. The Revised TMDLs include alternate
compliance pathways in recognition of these challenges. In order for these alternate
compliance pathways to take legal and practical effect, the Revised TMDLs must be
incorporated into the Los Angeles Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System Permit no
later than the Los Angeles TMDL'S final deadline of September 2016. Therefore, the
County and the LACFCD support the timely approval of the Revised TMDLs by the
State Water Resources Control Board.

Public Comment
LA River & Ballona Creek Trash TMDLs

Deadline: 9/30/15  by 12:00 noon
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If you have any questions, please contact me at (626) 458-4300 or
ageorge@dpw.lacounty.gov or your staff may contact Mr. Paul Alva at (626) 458-4325
or palvadpw.lacounty.gov.

Very truly yours,

GAIL FARBER
Dir;_ tor of Public Works

ANGE R. GEORGE
Assistant Deputy Director
Watershed Management Division
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